



# GRANDIOSE UTTERINGS OF MONACO SOUTH

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

Colo.-Wyo. District Volume 4, Number 3

Denver, Colorado July 19, 1985

Curt Lorenzen gave the Invocation today and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. President Bob was back after a weekend of work in Los Angeles and Las Vegas! He thanked V.P. Ralph Pederson for filling in last Friday and running a great meeting.

Guests

We had two guests today in addition to our guest speaker. John Young introduced his guest, Jerry Staples and guest Mike Staiano was introduced by Doug Gill. Before the meeting was over, Jerry had a membership application form in hand!

Board Meeting

President Bob reminded everyone -- especially board members -- that the July Board meeting will be Sunday evening, July 21, 7 P.M. at his home. A number of items will be on the agenda including details for the Colo.-Wyo. District Convention in Colorado Springs August 15-18 and the club officer installation banquet scheduled for September at a spot on Lookout Mountain.

Picnic and Swim Party

Curt Jefferies demonstrated real "optimism" by saying it won't rain or snow for the big party tonight (July 19) -- but you can get wet even if it doesn't. Everything will get started at 7 P.M. if you show up at Hampden Heights Swim Club near Hampden and Dayton. About 80 people are signed up to have a good time.

Announcements By Next Year's President

Tom Mauro -- our 85-86 leader -- talked about some of our ongoing youth programs and a little about next year. He has started to put together his leader team for next year and already has a few volunteers. If anyone is interested in a specific type of club activity, now is the time to volunteer. You all have great and novel ideas and now you have an opportunity to use them -- just like you always wanted to. If you can help with Tom's leader team next year, get to Tom soon and let him know what you want to do. Remember, the first volunteer gets a choice but the last gets what's left -- so be first. Tom also talked about the Citizenship Program for next year. A small group will meet at his house on July 25, 7:30 P.M. to discuss ideas about the 85-86 program. Charlie Korsoski has agreed to continue guiding activities but he really needs a good Co-Chairman. Now's your chance -- see Charlie.

Lt. Governor

John (Lt. Gov.) Young was official and unofficial today. Officially he announced that the new Valley Optimist Club will be conducting a fund raiser on July 24 and believe it not it's a Golf Tourrament. Here's a chance for all good golfers to help -- see John and buy a ticket. Then club member John gave a plug for membership. We still need a few (like 7 or 8) new members to make Honor Club this year. September 30 isn't too far away and we need to do it before then. Think New Members!!

Leukemia Swim-A-Thon

Bill Eddy needs a few volunteers to help count laps at Celebrity Sports Center on Sunday, August 4, between 9 A.M. and noon. If you know how to count, see Bill and get on his sign-up sheet.

# Annual Paint-A-Thon

There is a sign-up sheet for this also, said Rugby Spoden. He's the one who will find a needy house to paint on Saturday, August 17, and he doesn't want

to do it alone -- that's no fun so sign up to paint. After it's all done, there will be a big picnic at Sloans Lake -- and free.

### Mountain Golf

The day is Friday, August 2, and the place is Coal Creek way up in the hills near Fraiser and Tabernash. Now how did Doug Gill find that course? He said it's a great course and lots of fun to play. And guess what -- he has a sign-up sheet too. So if you want to play "golf high" see Doug.

### Thank you

Russ Paul read a thank you note from Channel 6 for our Club's help. It named 23 of our members who spent time helping with the Channel 6 Auction.

# Program

Astrologer, Lois Grote, said "People say they don't believe in Astrology, but the first thing they say is: Tell me about it". Lois, our guest speaker today, pointed out that Astrology involves four basics - Energy, Timing, Cycles and Choice. In describing her job as an astrologer she said, "My job is not to tell people what to do but to tell them what the timing is so they can be less a victim and make wiser decisions". We learned a lot about what an astrologer does and how such information can be used and helpful. Thanks, Lois. Nice to have you with us.

# The Stars

The stars chose Larry & Kent to split the pot -- you ask the stars who they

CALENDAR: Nick Arnett - When You Can't Laugh, You've July 26

Lost Everything

August 2

Clem Stainhowe - Lifetime of Sight

August 4

Counting Laps - Celebrity Leukemia Swim-A-Thon

August 9

Andre Pasque School

August 15-18

COLO.-WYO. DISTRICT CONVENTION IN COLO. SPGS

August 23

Ed Fogel - Municipal Bonds

Bob Hugo	President	758-9409
Joe Marci	Secy/Treasurer	771-3748
Tom Mauro	Vice President	751-9300
Ralph Pederson	Vice President	759-3384
Pat Bush	Past President	750-9409
Terry Miller	Newsletter	759-2943

# BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Dave Butler Russ Paul Al Brunner

\*

Carl Burgess Mark Campbell Bill Swigert

# MEETING PLACE

AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave. DENVER, COLORADO

Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M. \*





The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to: Bill Eddy 1005 So. Joplin Street Aurora, CO 80017

SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.